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BMV Announces Ameriplex Branch Closure 

 ###  
 

INDIANAPOLIS—Indiana Bureau of Motor Vehicles (BMV) Commissioner Peter L. Lacy announced today 
he approved the plan to close the Indianapolis Ameriplex branch located at 7811 Milhouse Rd. The last day 
of operation for Ameriplex is Friday, Apr. 1, 2022. 

“The decision to close this location came after thorough review of feedback received from area residents, 
as well as an assessment of branch activity over the past several years. During the public hearing, I had 
the opportunity to speak with several residents and appreciate their passion for their community,” said 
Commissioner Lacy. “These closures are not easy decisions, but this change will enable us to more 
effectively use state resources by reassigning all team members to alternative branches while continuing 
the great government service residents deserve.” 

Area residents have several options within a 19-mile radius including nearby Plainfield, Indy West, South 
Meridian, Beech Grove, Madison Avenue, Danville, and Brownsburg branches. Several of these locations 
house one or more BMV Connect kiosks. Over a dozen key BMV transactions can be completed 24-hours 
a day, 7 days a week through BMV Connect.  

In late first quarter 2022, the BMV is expanding the Plainfield branch to better serve area residents. More 
details regarding this expansion will be shared in the months ahead.  

For a complete list of branch locations and hours, to complete an online transaction, or to find a 24-hour 
BMV Connect kiosk near you visit IN.gov/BMV 
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